The McLean Rotary Club Foundation, Inc.

Minutes of the Board Meeting of February 13, 2007


The meeting was called to order at  10:56 by President Bob Rosenbaum. Members present were Obie O’Bryon, Stan Richards, Bob Frank, Bill Stell and non voting Liaison member Todd Dempsey. Absent was Anne Vandemark. 


The minutes of the Board meeting of January 16 were approved as presented. 


We began with a lengthy discussion of the Monte Carlo event, the many difficulties which arose, and what role we as a Board could play in future events. While we are not the primary movers of such events, we feel our voices could be helpful in the future. No action was taken.

OLD BUSINESS:


Todd reported that the Club Board would be willing to add a voluntary regular gift to our Foundation on the quarterly statements to the club. However, since past financial records have been lost, the Club Treasurer has her hands full with bringing things up to date. In view of the imminent Dan Nastoff Fellow campaign, we agreed to table this request to a later date.


Bill presented the suggested form of letter and pledge to be distributed to the Club/Foundation membership. After some changes and additions, the form was approved.

Bob Frank offered to have his office prepare and mail the forms, and Bill agreed to email the form to his office, and deliver the needed stationery and envelopes.


Bill presented a suggested form of Certificate, which was discussed and approved. It was moved, seconded and passed that any pledge received in calendar year 2007 would be designated “Charter Member”, and the Certificate would show that designation. Bill agreed to take the sample form to David Coyle, asking him to prepare a finished form, including the Rotary Wheel, and signatures of both President and Secretary. 


It was moved, seconded and passed to appropriate $2,000. for Spring scholarships to Pimmit Hills High School. Stan Richards raised the possibility of creating a Fred Roehner Fund for continuing the gifts. After discussion, it was agreed to stick by our decision to avoid designated funds in amounts less than $10,000. We are not committed to continue scholarships under that name, but will continue to do so for now. 


We discussed the request of a gift to Chesterbrook Residence for money for a van, and will await word from the Club Board. (Later in  the day, the Club Board asked us to provide $1,235. in funds to complete their $10,000. gift, and the request was approved by internet polling.)


We adjourned at 11:50 AM, after calling the next meeting for April 10 at 10:30.



Respectfully submitted,  Bill Stell, Secretary 
